Medina County
All Hazards Team

Phone: (330)722-9240
Fax: (330) 764-8455
www.medinacountyema.org

Medina County All Hazards Advisory Committee
Zoom Meeting

12-10-2020
Members present: Chief Haas Chief Erskine Guests: Wally Sobczyk Ben Nau
Chief Lindner Christina Fozio Matt Sturgeon Chief Ridenour

Chief Davis- Excused
Chief Disbrow- Excused

Meeting started at 1001 Hrs.

Motion to approve the 11-10-2020 meeting minutes by Chief Erskine, 2™ by Chief Lindner. No discussion.
Approved by all. Motion passed.

Old Business:

The Swift Water Team conducted a large scenario at Killbuck Lake on Mov. 15, 2020. This scenario was a
mock drowning from a boat that was tipped over. Lodi Fire Dept., the Wayne County Dive Team and a few
Police Officers participated also. The Drone Team was going to fly, but due to the high winds, they could not.

Cares Act update- Christina stated they should be getting the new truck tomorrow. The tow motor and
shelters are delayed. EMA has a rental tow motor for the time being.

Chief Haas asked Wally about bench testing of the SCBA’s and the SAR Packs. Wally stated they were
completed on 12-8-2020 and they all passed.

Chief Haas stated that the 10K generator was dropped off at Sharon Fire for repairs. It has been fixed and is
running and new cables were bought.

Chief Haas asked about the decal printer. Christina stated nothing new.

Hazmat Typing- Typing set up for 12-17-2020. Most physicals are complete. Christina will be dropping off a
letter during Typing stating the reasons why a couple physical are not complete.

Pallet racks are in and need set up in Chippewa. The building needs painting inside. A work day with Team
Members and Chief’s to work on the inside of building, possibly in January 2021.

Chippewa Building- received a call of Friday (12-4-2020) to formally occupy the building. The County is
working on straightening out the deed. Chippewa will now be called “The Building”. $400.000 to go in to “the
Building.

A FOB system will be installed on the doors for Team Members to gain access in the future.

Chief Lindner asked about what equipment will be stored in “The Building”. Christina stated that the Swift
Water equipment, Mobile Command and the Squad will be stored inside. The flatbed trailer will be parked
outside in the parking lot.

Lafayette Boat might be given to the Swift Water Team. The boat need some work prior to going in to the
water.
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(con’t)
Nothing for Misc.
The next AHAC meeting will be January 14, 2021. This will be a Zoom Meeting
Motion for adjournment by Chief Lindner, 2™ by Chief Erskine. No discussion. Approved by all. Motion passed.

Meeting ended at 1022 Hrs.
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